
 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

DEI-LY LIGHT 

JUNE 2020 NEWSLETTER 

 
Dear Gloria Dei family, 
 
I’m guessing - at the time of this writing (May 1), nothing has changed, but Bishop Taylor has begun to give                                         
direction to what ​“opening up” for worship and other groups might mean. The operative word is ​“gradual.”                                 
Here are very tentative ideas: 
 

● We continue to practice recommended guidelines - washing hands, standing at least 6 feet apart,                             
wearing masks, and staying home if you’re at risk. 

● Fewer people at each service. We continue to livestream services, we rope off rows, and open up the                                   
doors for people to sit outside. We have baptisms, First Communions, confirmations, baccalaureates                         
to celebrate and we may limit the gatherings to those people initially. People can sit in their cars to                                     
watch if they would like, maybe even tune in to our own FM station or use their own smart device. 

● No handshaking, nothing passed around or in pews (bulletins, offering plates, hymnals, Bibles),                         
everything on the screen. The ushers will keep people moving forward to enter or exit. 

● No fellowship/coffee time between services, at least initially. This one kills me!  
● All the outside groups invited back if they can follow the guidelines above re. distancing, etc. 
● Our Preschool will open in August following all guidelines for children. 
● Bible studies, youth meetings, Vacation Bible School, fellowship events, service trips, youth trips - all                             

of these things will be opened up gradually or postponed for safety. 
 
It will be different, but great! We can look each other in the eye, be close through the proclamation of the                                         
Gospel of the Savior’s love and worship of the One who ​“holds all things together.”​ (Colossians 1:17) 
 
Gratefully yours, 

 
Pastor David R. Mattson 
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PASTOR SABRINA VASTA 

Pastor Sabrina’s Dei Light 
 

Summer (or quarantine) reading list 
 
Around this time, I usually fill my article with books that I recommend for                           
summer reading. I’ve been reading a lot more during this quarantine time - not                           
at the beach, unfortunately, but at home, in bed, while the kids are playing, and                             
occasionally at the office. If you are looking for good reading material for the                           
next few months - here is my list for Summer 2020: 
 

1. Braving the Wilderness: The Quest for True Belonging and the Courage                     
to Stand Alone by Brene Brown ​- Brene Brown has done some really amazing                           
research and talks on vulnerability. This book is a little bit about community                         

and a lot about humanity. It is about shared experiences and loneliness at the same time. And it is                                     
extremely, extremely relatable. 
 

2. ​A Pilgrimage to Eternity: From Canterbury to Rome in Search of a Faith by Timothy Egan ​- This one                                       
is for all the history buffs out there. But it’s not at all dry or textbook-y. It is a very concise (as concise                                             
as covering such a broad and far-reaching topic can be) look at historical sites of religious                               
significance. And some of the book is downright funny. 
 

3. Convictions: How I Learned What Matters​ Most by Marcus Borg ​- Marcus Borg is an amazing 
Christian author and man of faith. This book is one of my favorites of his because it is all about hope. 
It was published just before he died and contains many important insights about how to live a life 
centered around what matters most. I reread this book recently and found many more thoughts that 
continue to shape my perspective. 
 

4. Becoming Mrs. Lewis: The Improbable Love Story of Joy Davidman and C. S. Lewis​ by Patti Callahan 
- I love reading through C.S. Lewis, from his more fantasy and sci fi novels to his very deeply spiritual 
books. This particular book chronicles the true story of the relationship between C.S. Lewis and Joy 
Davidman, which began as a friendship and then ended in a short marriage, preempted by Joy’s 
death. It’s a beautiful story mostly from the perspective of Joy, but also interlaced with glimpses of 
C.S. Lewis’ life and faith. 
 

THE BIG THING 
(The focus, the main thing, put it on your calendar, a second/third/fourth reminder) 
 
PSALMS OF ASCENT (​Psalms, 120–134)​: Our Summer emphasis will be on a group of                           
Psalms which emphasize going up, journeying to Zion, etc. They are also called                         
Gradual Psalms, Songs of Degrees, Songs of Steps or Pilgrim Songs. Each one will be                             
connected to one of the nine National Parks in California. There will also be Passports                             
and stickers each week. Passports/stickers will be given out during the Children’s                       
Messages, but adults might want one for note taking and more. This is a wonderful                             
Gen​2​Gen activity. There will also be a summer Bible study based on each Psalm for the                               
coming Sunday. Watch the bulletin for more details. 
 
FINANCES AND PLANNING​: The Council is planning for various scenarios for our                       
parish, preschool, staffing, ministries, etc. Thanks to the many people who are                       
continuing to support the ministry of Gloria Dei through your contributions. Online giving is so important                               
and there are so many ways to give - mygloriadei.org/donate. 
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KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR   

 

DEI-LY WORSHIP 
(All things related to worship, music, altar guild, choirs, singing, praise, etc.) 
 
 
Our music program continues, even while we are apart. Fred is ready for us every                             
week with beautiful and uplifting keyboard music. Gloria Dei is blessed with                       
wonderful instrumentalists who keep the beat going for our Sunday services. I am                         
grateful to them, and to our awesome section leaders Chris, Melody, and Michelle                         
who lead us in our hymns.  

Let's thank them! Send your words of thanks and encouragement in a short message. I will collect                                 
and forward to them.  Contact Kathy at ​music@mygloriadei.org​. 

 
● Gloria Dei Musicians Our amazing musical groups have made me so proud. We enjoyed a                             

combined virtual social hour for choir, bells, and recorders to catch up with each other. Musicians                               
have been reaching out to our members and into the larger community in many ways: phone calls,                                 
prayers, donations, and volunteering at food banks. The thing about our ensembles is it’s not just                               
about the music, beautiful though it is. It’s about the message. It’s about community! I can’t wait for                                   
our next virtual meetup. 
 

● Sing along with our song leaders for the hymns during our distance worship. Sing as loud as you                                   
want! Singing is good for you, spiritually and physically. Smile. Know that others, friends you've                             
known for years, and friends you haven't yet met are singing with you. Our voices are lifted in praise                                     
not just in one location now, but potentially anywhere, everywhere. You are the choir. Sing!  

 
● Recorder Ensemble ​completed their first remote assignment! Group members learned and then                       

recorded their part at home. Tracks were combined into a single audio recording. It was a valuable                                 
experience--we can continue to use this method to enhance our home practice. We all benefited                             
from increased listening skills and new tech abilities.  Plus, it was really fun!  More to come... 

 
● Brass Ensemble music is here! Quartet parts have been assigned. Pastor David will update the                             

group regarding rehearsal when possible.  Until then, let’s practice! 
 

● Free Recorder and Violin lessons are available via video conferencing during the summer for Gloria                             
Dei members (ages 9-adult). Contact Kathy at ​music@mygloriadei.org​ for details. 

 
● Questions? Email Kathy ​music@mygloriadei.org  
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PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR 

 

YOUTH NEWS​ ​JUNIOR & SENIOR HIGH 
 
SR. HIGH: ​Well we know we want to go BOWLING once things open up, but                             
until then join us Saturdays at 7:00 p.m. during the quarantine for a Google                           
“hangout”? Send your email address to ​youth@mygloriadei.org and make sure                   
you’re ready for fun! 
 
ZOOM OUT: ​May 30, 7pm, join senior high youth from Our Savior, Community                         
Lutheran, Mission Lutheran, and King of Glory on one BIG Zoom call! Email                         

youth@mygloriadei.org​ for the Zoom call ID and password.  
 
SAVE THE DATE -​ Confirmation for our 8th graders will be Reformation Sunday, October 25,  
 
 

20-SOMETHING GROUP 
 
JUNE ZOOM ​- It’s been so long since our planning brunch back in January,                           
and our FAM trip in February - we haven’t seen everyone’s faces in a long                             
time! Join a Zoom call Wednesday, June 10 at 7:00 p.m. for a catch up! Send                               
your email address to ​youth@mygloriadei.org​ if you’d like to participate.  
 
 
 
 
 

SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR 
 

PRESCHOOL  
Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!  
 

The teachers have wrapped up our 2019-2020 school year this past week.                       
Although it wasn’t our regular traditions being practiced this past month, I                       
believe the parents knew we cared through the communication conveyed                   
between them, the teachers, and students continuously since our closure. Our                     
Pre-K graduates didn’t get their usual sendoff, however their celebration was still                       
special. They received their caps, diplomas, and personalized photos with their                     
family with our teachers cheering them on. A video which recaps their year can                           

be seen on our website: mygloriadei.org. 
 
While times are still uncertain, and information is changing on a daily basis, the preschool has tentative                                 
plans to reopen August 17th. Our hope is to make our environment as normal as possible for the students,                                     
yet for staff, there will be different guidelines on classroom management and additional cleaning/safety                           
precautions. We are Gloria Dei strong, and we will serve our families with pride and passion.  
 

“Anyone can give up; it’s the easiest thing to do. But to hold it together when everyone else thinks  
you’re going to fall apart, is true strength.” 

 
To contact Shelli Parajeckas go to ​preschooldirector@mygloriadei.org​. 
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BARB COLLINS, CHILDREN AND FAMILY DIRECTOR 

 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
(Sunday school, Young Children’s Events and Ministry) 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Age 4 - 5th grade) - ​Since Sunday morning Sunday school                          
is on a break due to Covid-19, you can still check out Sunday school                           
curriculum, coloring sheets, and video on our website: 
mygloriadei.org/children-and-family-ministries 
 
 
Questions, speak with Barb (​sundayschool@mygloriadei.org​).  
 

 
FIRST COMMUNION ​will take place as soon as in-person worship services resume. Congratulations to those                             
four students who will receive their First Communion on this special day! 
 
 
UPCOMING CHILDREN’S EVENTS -  

● Vacation Bible School - Postponed: date tbd. This year’s theme is “WIlderness Escape. Where God                             
Guides & Provides!”  

 

● Summer Sundays - The Sunday morning theme will be “Psalms of                     
Ascent” - looking at those amazing songs about journey,                 
mountains, going up, and walking. 

To connect this with children and adults each Sunday, we will also                       
highlight a national park in California and kids will be invited to                       
pick up a ​“Passport to the Parks.” A different park will be                       
highlighted each week to relate to a particular Psalm. They can                     
doodle, draw on it during worship, but during the Children’s                   
Message they will be able to collect a park sticker/stamp. If you                       
collect all six of them, there will be a prize. (June - July). 
 
To the right is an example of a sticker for Psalm 130. Collect ‘em                           
all! 
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR 

 

DEI-LY FRIENDSHIP 
 
CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR ​- Susie Boland can be reached at                   
fellowship@mygloriadei.org​ or at the office at 949-493-3414.  
 
In the spirit of keeping up relationships, if someone comes to mind, send out a text,                               
email or make a call. I am so touched, personally, to receive communication from                           
someone I know. A quick note or “Hi, how are you?” can make such a difference in                                 
another person’s life, especially now.  Grace changes everything! 
 
ATTENTION ALL MASK MAKERS: ​Presley Boland has been making masks and will                       
have some available in the church office for those in need. If you are also making                               
masks and would be interested in donating for church members in need, please                         

drop off to the church office. If the office is closed, please slide them through the drop slot in the office                                         
door. 
 
GEN2GEN EVENT - Event postponed until further notice. We look forward to this important church wide                               
event, when social distancing restrictions are lifted. 
 
WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the ​third Monday of each month at 3pm. ​The                                     
group will be meeting virtually on June 15​. They will be reading ​The Dry ​by Jane Harper if you have a little                                           
time on your hands & want to read​. If you are interested in joining the book club, please contact Diane Kelly                                         
at 949-493-9632. 
 
MEN’S BOOK GROUP ​- Meets the ​last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at different hosts’ homes. ​They will not                                     
meet in June as they will be on summer break until September. ​For information on the books they are                                     
reading go to their website: gloriabookclub.com or contact Bob Gillespie at ​gillespierm@gmail.com​. 
 
WOMEN’S EVENTS ​- The Women’s Ministry at Gloria Dei is planning events for the future, as we determine                                   
when and how meeting in small groups can take place. There will be a Bunco night and a Wine and Paint                                         
night in the late summer or fall. More details will be in the newsletter and bulletin in the weeks to come. 
 
EMPTY NESTERS ​are ​planning a virtual happy hour time​. If you would like to be included, please contact                                   
the church office. People will join in online with a favorite drink and appetizers from the safety, comfort of                                     
their own home. 
 
ANOTHER SMALL GROUP?​ If you would like to begin another small group, speak with one of the pastors. 
 
 
UPCOMING FELLOWSHIP EVENTS​: 

● We are hoping, as things begin to open up, to be able to plan for summer events, such as, summer                                       
picnic, Angels’ baseball game, church campout (Fall), and more. Please keep an eye on the website for                                 
more details. 

● In-N-Out Truck is scheduled for Trick or Trunk on Sunday, October 25, 2020! We will provide details                                 
as we move closer to this event! 
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BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY 
 
We honored our Gloria Dei family high school graduates on Sunday, May 31 with a pray, special 
acknowledgement, pictures and a prayer shawl for each graduate. We are especially proud of our 
2020 graduates and will keep them in our prayers as they move forward to further education and/or 
accomplishments! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tomas Dardis        Gabe LaBelle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sophia Lund Darius Miertschin 
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GROWING TOGETHER! 
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.) 
 
SUMMER BIBLE STUDY​ - ​Meets Wednesdays at 4pm, online (maybe a few in person), beginning June 5. 
We’ll study “Psalms of Ascent”, discussing at the Psalm for the coming Sunday.  
 
G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) - David & Susan Warneke’s home (25262 Barque Way, Dana Point,                               
Phone: 203-952-5657) They meet on varying Monday nights, once per month, at 6:30pm and their next                               
meeting, scheduled for June 1; David Warneke will send an email out to this group regarding the                                 
status of how they will conduct their study.​ They are studying the book of Philippians 4:8-4:13.  
 
MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the ​second Saturday of every month at 8:00am in Knudson Hall with                                 
Pastor David leading the study. ​They will meet online on June 13. Stay at home, make yourself some                                     
breakfast and join in. Last month, about ten guys emailed Pastor David saying they would like to be included                                     
and Matthew 28 was discussed. If you would like to participate in the next study, please email him at                                     
pastordavid@mygloriadei.org​. All men are welcome. 
 
HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S EVENING STUDY ​meets on the ​2nd and 4th Tuesday each month​. Refreshments                             
and social time: 6:30pm; Bible Study: 7pm - 8pm. Location alternates monthly between the homes of Donna                                 
Combe (45 Belleza, San Clemente; 949-369-5382) and Ann St. Martin (29845 Hiddenwood, Laguna Niguel;                           
949-933-3906). ​They will begin summer break in June.​ Study is open to all women. 
 
WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY will take a break for the summer. The study will resume on                               
Wednesdays in September. This Bible study is led by a pastor.  
 
THE BETHEL BIBLE SERIES - Continues on Thursdays at 6:30pm. It is a two year intensive overview of the                                     
entire Bible designed to learn “the big picture” of scripture. This group is now closed as it began the first                                       
week of October 2019. ​This group starts their summer break in June.   
 
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP - This group meets the third Sunday of each month in Knudson Hall at 11am.                                   
During this period of “sheltering at home”, this group will not be meeting. Stay tuned for when they                                   
will reconvene. For more info, contact the church office 949-493-3414. 
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DEI-LY SERVICE 
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, 
serving “the least of these”, etc.) 
 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join                         
their group. They meet the ​first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson                           
Hall. ​They are on summer break beginning in June​. If you know of                         
someone in need of a shawl or would like more information, call Peggy                         
Johnson at 949-363-8714.  
 
SERRA’S PANTRY - This local volunteer opportunity, in San Juan                   
Capistrano, provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members                     
serve at Serra’s Pantry ​every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am. ​June 20                           
is the next volunteer opportunity. Due to COVID-10, check their website                     
at:  ​www.missionparish.org/groups-ministries/serras-pantry​.  
 
THE QUILTING GROUP meets four times this year on the 4th Saturday of                         
the month, during the months of January, March, May & September​. ​They                       
will meet in Knudson Hall. Quilts are provided to our newly Baptized                       
infants & children. ​Their next meeting, September 26, will occur in                     
accordance with recommended social distancing guidelines. ​If             
interested in helping, please call Donna Combe at 949-338-5327. 
 
LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY 
Our mission trips in 2020 will be August 22 and December 5. Stay tuned for COVID-19 updates 

regarding these future trips. 
 
Dear Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, 

 
Thank you very much for being with us in these difficult times of quarantine.                           
The kids are all in home study virtual classes and anxiety levels are very high.                             
We sincerely appreciate your contributions & prayers to help us get through                       
this pandemic.  

 
We love you today & everyday.  

 
From all of us, staff & children (Bebe, Mia, michelle, Luis, Brenda, Bianca,                         
Scheccyd, Sahayan, Hector, Elias, Iris, Glenda & Yuliana) at Los Angelitos 

 
 
 
 
CoronaVirus update @ Los Angelitos (March 25, 2020) ​Everyone is well. No one has contacted the virus.                                 
Schools are closed and everyone is hunkering down at home. It is hard for all those children to practice                                     
social distancing - they live too close to one another. Pray for them.  If one gets sick – they all will. 
 

​To learn more about our orphanage ministry, contact David (203-952-5657) or Susan Warneke                           
(510-967-3211).  
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WHAT’S THE BUZZZZZZZ…… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Tell me what’s a happening”... ​We had two bee hives take up residence in an open water                                 
district construction zone during this “quiet” period at church. So Susie Caskey (pictured top right) &                               
her beekeeper friend came to remove & relocate the bees to safer locations (one tucked away on                                 
campus & one off campus). Don’t be surprised if you see Gloria Dei honey in the future! 
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DEI-LY DETAILS 
ATTENDANCE 
5/3: 341 views     5/10: 292  views   5/17: 317 views   5/24: 266   5/31: tbd 
GEN2GEN GIVING: $380,222.00​ (This three year program runs 2018-2021. Goal is $600,000.) 
 
“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled,                                 
automatic basis. You can make “one time”, special donations electronically as well. Choose to donate from                               
your checking account or by using your credit card, so you can accrue miles, etc. Applications are available                                   
at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your donation to                               
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you                             
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section. 
 
TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give                                           
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text. 
 
GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More and more people are requesting information about the                           
Endowment Fund. Call the church office and speak with Pastor David for details, or visit our website:                                 
www.mygloriadei.org/donate​. There you will find the brochure. ​“What legacy will you leave?” ​Have you                           
considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please                                       
consider doing so. 
 
THE COLUMBARIUM - Reservations and payments continue. So far, 40 niches and 1 memorial plaque have                               
been purchased and locations reserved. 
 
Eickhof Columbarium company began constructing the Columbarium in the Outdoor Chapel in late May.                           
They do beautiful work. To find out more about them and their projects around the country:                               
https://eickhofcolumbaria.com​. 
 
Besides niches for cremation, there are also Memorial Plaques that can be purchased to honor a family                                 
member who’s passed. They would be inscribed with the name of a loved one and are a less expensive                                     
option than a niche. The Columbarium will be located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.                                   
Each niche will hold two urns. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium. 
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THANKS  
(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.) 

Dear Sponsors of Dorcas, 

Alleluia! He is Risen! For many of us, Lent was especially poignant this year, and Easter especially longed-for. 
The same is true for the personnel serving with ELCA Global Mission companions all across the globe. In 
March, due to global concerns surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic, the ELCA recalled all of our 
missionaries and Young Adults in Global Mission (YAGM). 

Many of our missionary households are at home in the United States now, sheltering with relatives or 
friends, torn between two parts of their lives, praying fervently for those close and those far away from 
them. And many of our missionary households chose to remain in their countries of service, sheltering in 
place among their chosen communities, torn between two parts of their lives, praying fervently for those 
close and those far away from them. 

How are your sponsored missionaries doing? We have encouraged ELCA missionaries to continue to reach 
out to their sponsoring congregations with newsletters and in other creative ways. Likewise, we encourage 
you, the sponsoring congregations, to reach out and let the missionaries know you are thinking of them and 
praying for them. In your new digital efforts to build and nurture community, is there a place to include your 
missionary? (Tea time with a missionary? A guest preacher? Bible study or adult forum leader?) 

In these physically-distanced but technologically-connected times, there are novel ways to connect 
missionaries with their sponsoring communities! 

Rest assured, the ELCA will continue to send missionaries, and active long-term missionaries will return to 
their countries of service as soon as the global situation allows. We are and continue to be very grateful for 
your sponsorship of Dorcas. 

In Christ, The ELCA Global Mission Funding team  -  Jenny Ackerman, Diane Wilk & Jessica Hacker 

 

Thank you for all the online church services. The Easter services were particularly uplifting. I also enjoy                                 
learning from the women’s Bible study study online. I appreciated the call at the beginning of the “stay at                                     
home” order. I did not need help, but it was nice to feel a part of a church who cared about me. Thank you                                               
again for all you efforts to keep us connected. 
 

~ Irene McDonald 
 
 

Dear Pastor Sabrina, Pastor David, and the members of Gloria Dei Lutheran, 
Thank you for your generous offering of Mission Support of $7,809 received during the month of March. We 
are particularly grateful that during this time of financial anxiety during COVID-19, that you shared with the 
Synod a portion of what God provided to you I know this is an act of faith, as well as of generosity, and on 
behalf of the ministries and rostered and lay leaders of the Pacifica Synod, I want to say “Thank you.” 
I keep you in my weekly prayers, praying that during this time that seems so abnormal, God will work 
powerfully in and through you. May you experience fully God's presence and comfort, may you continue to 
preach the good news of Christ’s victory over death to one another and to your neighbors near and far, and 
may God use your ministry to bring help and hope to the most vulnerable in your community. God be with 
you as you do this important work. Thank you again. I am grateful for our partnership in the gospel.  
 

Yours in Christ Jesus, Rev. Andrew A. Taylor, Bishop 
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MORE THANKS  
 
Our blood drive at Gloria Dei was a success! Thanks to all those who were able to give blood or volunteer                                         
with check in at our blood drive this past Friday. We also had 28% new blood donors...a testament to                                     
people’s desire to help others. It was a huge success & we were able to collect enough blood to help save                                         
the lives of over 165 people! Thank you so much. We are going to add an extra blood drive on August 13,                                           
followed by our next regularly scheduled blood drive is November 11.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH 
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…” 
 
HEALING - Tom Avery, Blaine Johnson, Bette Hopkins, Debbie Campominosi, Mary Lou and Denny Walters,                             
Harry and Jean Meinholtz, Anne Siminuk, Kay Hendrickson, Jeri Steck, Gwen Layritz, and Joann Groon.  
 
PRAYERS OF COMFORT - Please pray for Joyce Jensen and her family as they mourn the loss of Harv.                                     
Additionally, we pray for the family of Emmy Quinn as they mourn her passing. We also pray for Jane Wittich                                       
& her family as they mourn the loss of Gunther Wittich. 
 
PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women now serving around the world. Also peace and                                   
safety for our frontline emergency and healthcare workers treating those infected with the Coronavirus and                             
other ailments.   
 
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST​ -​ ​To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414. 
 
DAILY DEVOTIONAL - ​“Christ in our Home” (April - June), is available for pick up just outside the church office                                       
or if you would like one mailed to you, please call or email the church office (949-493-3414 or                                   
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org​).  
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DEI-LY DUTIES   
 
 

JUNE 2020 VOLUNTEERS​ ​(needed only once we resume gathering in   
the Sanctuary for worship. We will be in contact regarding volunteer 
services, once the new “normal” schedule resumes). 
 

8:30am 10:00am 
 
ACOLYTE​ ​(month)  
 
COMMUNION ASST  
(month)  

 
USHER   
6/7 
6/14 
6/21 
6/28 

 
 

LECTORS 8:30am 10:00am 5:00pm   
6/7 
6/14 
6/21 
6/28 

 
 

REFRESHMENTS   ALTAR GUILD 
6/7 
6/14 
6/21 
6/28 

 
WELCOME CENTER   
6/7 
6/14 
6/21 
6/28 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION 

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 
Church Office​: (949) 493-3414;  Fax: (949) 493-6479;   
Preschool​: (949) 493-3414 x209 
Website​: mygloriadei.org;  
Email:​ ​gloriadei@mygloriadei.or​g 
Facebook Page:​ Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint  

Pastor David R. Mattson ​pastordavid@mygloriadei.org  
Pastor Sabrina Vasta​ ​pastorsabrina@mygloriadei.org  

Carol Weinhardt  ​gloriadei@mygloriadei.org​;  
Shelli Parajeckas ​preschool@mygloriadei.org​;  

Paige Gulck  ​youth@mygloriadei.org​;  
Barbara Collins ​sundayschool@mygloriadei.org    

Susie Boland ​fellowship@mygloriadei.org​;  
Kathy Person ​music@mygloriadei.org​;  

Fred Johnson ​organist@mygloriadei.​org   
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JUNE 2020 

 
(See Calendar on Website:  ​http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/​ )  
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